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The August 30, 2017 meeting of the Land Committee was called to order by Duncan Johnson, Jr. 

Chairman of the Board of Natural Resources.  

 Chairman Johnson called on William Bagwell, Acting Chairman of the Land Committee, who 

called on Steve Friedman, Chief of Real Estate.  

 Mr. Friedman stated that he needed to update the Board that the Sansavilla project will actually 

use DNR bond 120 and 141, but the amount is the exact same.  

 Mr. Friedman stated that Item A is a donated access easement from the Karrh Family that will 

give us better access to the Karrh tract in Emanuel County, which is now a part of the Ohoopee Dunes 

Wildlife Management Area. He further stated that after closing on the Karrh Tract in July, this new 

easement is needed for administrative purposes to improve the management of the WMA. He added 

that this will not be a public access easement because public access is already available.   

Mr. Friedman stated he would request the Committee recommend that the Board approve the 

item as presented.  

A motion was made by Mr. Stewart, seconded by Mr. Jones and carried unanimously that the 

Committee recommend that the Board adopt the Resolution to authorize the Commissioner to seek 

State Properties Commission approval to acquire (through donation) the .03± acres access easement for 

administrative purposes, Ohoopee Dunes Wildlife Management Area, Karrh Tract, Emanual County, as 

presented. 

Mr. Friedman stated that Item B is a briefing on the petition for Change of Use of a Heritage 

Preserve to widen state route 135/US 221 at Bullard Creek Wildlife Management Area in Jeff Davis 

County. He further stated that DOT submitted a letter of petition requesting change of use of the 

heritage preserve designated property in May 2017. He added that the petition is for a revocable license 

and a permanent easement over 3.956± acres.  

Mr. Friedman stated that the WRD and Real Estate support the change of use. He further stated 

that the heritage preserve change of use rules call for a hearing in the county of the proposed change 
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that will be held in September of 2017. He added that he will return for a vote at the December 2017 

meeting.  

Mr. Lambert asked if it had been discussed that going forward we should work with DOT to see 

if they have any plans that would require change of use on the properties we have conservation 

easements.  

Mr. Friedman stated that the main thing we have done is not designate any land as heritage 

preserve going forward. He further stated that this would not apply to conservation easements.  

Mr. Friedman stated that Item C is a request for a revocable license agreement and permanent 

easement to DOT to widen State Route 66 at Brasstown Valley Resort. He further stated that the 

easement will allow DOT to replace the bridge west of Young Harris over Brasstown Creek and that the 

bridge will be built next to the existing bridge. He added that DOT will plant evergreen plants and trees 

to buffer the golf course at Brasstown Valley Resort following the plan as outlined by the golf course 

superintendent, in addition to replacing an existing public parking area for fishing and access to a 

pedestrian trail along Brasstown Creek that will be disrupted during construction.  

Mr. Friedman stated he would request the Committee recommend that the Board approve the 

item as presented.  

A motion was made by Mr. Jones, seconded by Mr. Stewart and carried unanimously that the 

Committee recommend that the Board adopt the Resolution to authorize the Commissioner to seek 

State Properties Commission approval and General Assembly approval to grant a Revocable License 

Agreement and Permanent Easement of 3.6± acres to Georgia Department of Transportation, Brasstown 

Valley Resort, Towns County, as presented. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  

  

 


